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Chipotle Conditional Use Permit  

The Mar Vista Community Council supports the Conditional Use Permit application for new Chipotle 
restaurant to sell beer and wine and other alcohol to customers for on-site consumption at 11711 National 
Boulevard. 

Request for Change of Venue Letter  
The Mar Vista Community Council strongly supports the "Request for change of venue, 12444 Venice 
Boulevard — Planning Department No. DIR-2016-304-DB-SPR – HEARING OF APPEAL, CURRENTLY 
SCHEDULED FOR MARCH 23, 2017, 8:30A AT CITY HALL" to a location in Mar Vista as requested by the 
Mar Vista Residents Association in their letter (see Attachment A) to Mr. Vince Bertoni, Director of 
Planning, dated February 5, 2017. The MVCC also requests this change of venue and time to allow full 
participation of our stakeholders.  

A copy of our letter support will be sent to Bertoni, Council Member Mike Bonin (Attn.: Len Nguyen, Ezra 
Gale), Mayor Eric Garcetti, Board of Directors, West Mar Vista Residents Association, and the Los Angeles 
City Planning Commission. 

Atmosphere Cafe, 12034 Venice Blvd., case No. ZA-2016-3511- CUB; ENV-2016-3512-CE  
WHEREAS: The hours of operation for Atmosphere Cafe have changed since the Board Meeting where we 
supported the Atmosphere Cafe 's application for  
WHEREAS: The change in hours would not have impacted our endorsement of their Conditional Use Permit 
as it allows them service at breakfast 
The Mar Vista Community Council reaffirms its support for the CPUC permit by Atmosphere Cafe and urges 
the city to expedite approval of this permit so that Atmosphere can begin evening service before the 
holiday season.  
A copy of this resolution will be sent to all appropriate city agencies, including but not limited to, the 
Mayor’s Office of Great Streets, the Department of City Planning, and the Office of Councilmember Mike 
Bonin as well as the applicant. 

Venice High School swimming pool  
Where as the VHS pool has the support of the community at large, and 
Where as the pool is deteriorating but there are no plans currently to close it, and 
Where as the VHS pool is a SHARED RESOURCE between LAUSD and CoLA. The pool's future should be 
incorporated in the planning process of the school's renovation, but that project is constrained by 
dedicated funds. 
The Mar Vista Community Council leadership votes to respectfully ask District 11, Recs and Parks, and 
LAUSD to immediately share a plan concerning the issues of renovation, title of Venice pool, agreements, 
and estimates for repairs of the VHS pool. 

	 	


